
Director Report June 12th, 2024 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Jefferson M. Beavers, Library Director 

We are happy to welcome, not one, but two Henney History Room interns for summer 2024. Navpreet Bahra is from 
Conway and is a senior at UNH studying for a bachelor’s degree in anthropology with minors in both history and classics. 
Enna Carbone hails from Eaton, NH. Together they will be gaining hands-on experience doing archival work as well as 
learning the history and theory behind historical preservation as a career. 
 

Tessa conducted a large amount of school outreach visits this month in 
preparation for the summer, including Northeast Woodlands Charter 
School, Kennett Middle School, and the combined Conway El, John Fuller, 
Pine Tree career day. Kate Duval’s daughter Emmie illustrated a whiteboard 
animation video advertising the Summer Reading Program: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VV7_6-tXehk 
Summer Reading officially kicks off June 26th with a magic show in the park. 
 

Annie led an ILS training for the Ossipee library staff as part of their 
integration into the Northern NH Library Co-operative. 
 

Knowles Industrial will be on site June 13th to complete the cleaning mock-up and 3D scanning of the existing column. 
 

Jeff will be attending the New Directors’ Workshop at the NH State Library on June 14th.  
 

Through a USDA distance telemedicine grant and in partnership with the UNH Center for Digital Health, the Library will 
be receiving REAL virtual reality platform equipment designed to provide telerehabilitative services. A training for library 
staff and local clinical providers is scheduled for July 10th. 
 

The Library Volunteer Appreciation Picnic has been moved to Friday, August 9th  
to accommodate more staff attending. 
 

EOC Environmental was hired to complete a mold inspection and assess the air quality 
of the staff area in the library basement. The growth present was deemed safe to be 
removed by library staff wearing proper PPE. Any records that required retaining were 
wiped with a vinegar dilution and are now stored in a separate container. The Town 
provided a dump truck to be loaded with trash, and excavated around the northwest 
foundation of the building to install improved drainage. Duraclean provided a deep 
cleaning of the area once everything had been removed. The walls were covered with 
multiple coats of mold killing paint before receiving a beautiful purple top coat.  
All of the air filters in the building were replaced and All Temp recommended a 
dehumidification pump to reduce the relative humidity of the space, which will be 
installed soon.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VV7_6-tXehk

